
Good Day Fellow Lions, 

Spring is in the air and it is time to get ready for our District Convention. It is going to be held at the 

Lions Valley Drive In, in Coldbrook on May 15th. We are hoping for sunshine and warmer weather so 

we can get out and mingle with each other. We will be holding the Necrology right after our regular 

session and things get set up. The registration form will be going out early next week with all the 

information. Please fill in and return as soon as possible. CST Peter will be requesting the names of 

your voting delegates as well. If you are unsure how many delegates your club can have reach out to 

him, his info is in the directory.  

This year has been like no other. If conditions do not allow, we will be holding the convention by 

Zoom and so the voting will be done online if we cannot hold it at the Drive In. So, I would encourage 

all clubs to have their voting delegates be able to go online and have them to CST Peter by April 15th if 

possible. I know that is not far away, but please do the best you can. That is all we can ask for. The 

Multiple District voting will be done online this year and CST Peter will be reaching out for the voting 

delegates.  

I am hoping to have Lori Barker, from Ronald MacDonald House available for a presentation at the 

Spring Convention as well. I have submitted a request for a $6500 Matching Grant with LCIF, this will 

go with the funds that were donated to RMH in lieu of gifts during my visitations. I want to thank 

everyone for the support you have given me this year.  

You might have seen the email go out, regarding the LCIF Tell-A-Thon being held on April 11th, if you 

get a chance check it out. Looks like they have some good entertainment signed up and it is for a good 

cause. 

I am starting up my visitations on April 12th in St. Peter’s. If you have not had a response to your 

request for me to attend your club, please reach out as soon as possible. I know not all clubs feel 

comfortable with others attending their meetings and that is fine. We all need to do what is best for 

ourselves. 

I hope you all had a great Holiday weekend and got to spend time with your family. 

Stay safe, stay strong and Remember our motto. 

WE SERVE 

Yours in Lionism, 

DG Lion Jane 
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